Raytown Park Board
Minutes

February20, 2017

Attendance:

Park Board:  Terry Copeland, Chris Rathbone, Dave Thurman, Robbie Tubbs, Nancy Nail, Pat Jackson and Alderman Eric Teeman

Staff:  Kevin Boji, Ron Fowler, Dave Turner, Mary Ann McCormick

Guests:  Dawn Frederickson-Missouri State Parks, Raquel Cumberford-BMX
A quorum was declared present and the meeting was called to order.  The minutes from January 9, 2017 were approved as written.
Reports of Officers:

President – Terry talked about the Southwood Lagoon tour.
Vice President – no report

Reports of Standing & Special Committees:

Personnel – no report

Finance – Chris talked about sales tax and what we want to do.  March meeting he would like a price list of shelter houses, special needs playground and other options for Super Splash to go along with #1 new business below.
Program – no report

Buildings & Grounds – no report

Staff Reports:

Director – a written report was distributed

Superintendent of Parks - a written report was distributed

Recreation Report - a written report was distributed

New Business:
1.  Dawn Frederickson, Section Chief, Grants Management Section of Missouri State Parks talked about the LWCF Grant Perpetuity Agreement for Super Splash.  The City is required to maintain the park for recreation use in perpetuity unless a significant change of use is approved from state and federal officials.  There are several options:

Option 1 – close Super Splash and provide a temporary inexpensive recreational activity in the interim until the city decides on a long-term plan., such as putting in a couple of four square courts, an painted racetrack for radio controlled cars, etc.
Option 2 – Improve Super Splash ($3-$7.5 million investment) would requires a voter approved tax referendum

Option 3 – continue operating facility as is, closing parts of the park as they become non-operational or unsafe with the idea that someday the Department will have sufficient funding to improve it.

Option 4 – Significant Change of Use request NPS approval to consider Super Splash obsolete and indicate a “Significant Change of Use” to develop some other type of recreation opportunity on the existing property. 

Option 5 – apply for 2018 LWCF grant, convert the Super Splash property, sell it, use the proceeds to acquire property on the north side of Raytown for a new park or demolish the water park and build whatever Super Splash replacement will be.  

2.  Nancy Nail made a motion to approve a budget amendment to transfer $9000 from Park General Fund to BMX Track Development (XE105317).  The motion was seconded by Chris Rathbone and passed.  This will now go to Board for Alderman for approval.

3. Chris Rathbone made a motion to reappoint Chris Hagan, Jeremy Vaughn and Harley Kennedy to a 2 year term to the Raytown BMX Board.  Terms will expire 10/31/2018.  The motion was seconded and passed.

4. Dave Thurman updated us on Rice Tremonti upcoming Soup & Crafts fair on March 18th and 19th.  The Rice Tremonti board is renting out the facility for private parties.  

5. Nancy Nail made a motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded and passed.

